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Presidents
Report

Another year has
begun and already

% : one month has
slipped by. Iam sure all of you have
started off another year full of hope and
enthusiasm for the many projects and
plans your club has for the years ahead,
and pray that God will guide and direct
you in all these endeavours.

I ask that each of yo uwill give prayerful
consideration to any men who would be
willing to share their time and talents as
a member of the National Council (the

nomination procedure is described on
page 6.
As you and your family plan your

—— summer vacation please consider the
»eautiful province of British Columbia
and come and join us at the 18th
Biennial Convention to be held at
Trinity Western Campus in Langley,
B.C. on August 13-14 and 15 1993.

I came across a poem in a Square Dance
publication. It is so fitting for any
organization that I would like to share it
with you.

Where Do You Fit?

Some members keep their organization

strong

While others join just to belong

Some volunteer and do their share

While others lie back and just don’t care

On meeting days, some always show

While there are others who never go

Some always pay their duse ahead

Some get behind for months instead

Some do their their best some do some

make

Some never do just sit and take

Some lag behind, some let things go

And never help their club to grow

Some drag, some pull

Some don’t some do

Consider please, which of these is you?

Anonymous

Lloyd Richardson
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vention 93 Flyer.
Purpose
Is to share inspiration in service
in His name with all Christian Men re-
gardless of where and under what ban-
ner they gather.

Dr.
Don
Page

Workshop
Leader

Bible Study Groups

As a young graduate student at the Uni-
versity of Toronto, Don was an outspo-
ken atheist until one night in 1961 when,
though his father’s illness, he was con-
fronted with the claims of Jesus Christ.
Commitment followed,but so did a strug-
gle with intellect until he could work out
the validity of his new found Christian
faith. Later on the campus of the Univer-
sity of Saskatchewan he was to challenge
the atheists and communists to a public
debate on the historical validity for the
divinity for Jesus Christ. The Challenge
was not accepted but in the meantime
Don had become the faculty sponsor for
a hundred University students who met
for weekly Bible studies. He also became

involved in the teaching ministry of his
local church.

Don is best known for his application
of Biblical principles to current issues.
In the last fifteen years he has spoken to
hundreds of youth and church retreats,
Christian clubs, executive seminars,
prayer breakfasts, conferences and
churches across Canada. His testimony
and Christian convictions have also
been shared with the Commonwealth
Parliamentary Association and count-
less university audiences. For seven
years he wrote a monthly newsletter for
public servants on the application of
Biblical principles in the work place
and was the founder of 38 prayer and
Bible study groups involved in the Pub-
lic Service Christian Fellowship in Ot-
tawa. He has also been a promoter of
several national ministries that encour-
age those who are in authority over us.

Don’s workshop will be based on his
experience with Christian Fellowship
Groups. Through him we will experi-
ence the genius of Prayer Study Groups
and the amazing role they can play in
our Christina lives.

More about workshop
Leaders and other Conven-
tion items in next Issue 1

What Does
God Want of
You and Me

Part I
John Carswell

Being AS One That Serves. have you
given thought to how much service you
have given God lately? Yes, God de-
sires that you pay homage to Him.

BUT WHAT DOES HE WANT OF
ME WHO HAS SO LIMITED A SUP-
PLY OF TALENT? Ged does not want
from anyone, something they cannot
and have not to give. Give what you
have. Firstly, God wants you to love
Him, revere Him. Portray God’s love 1o
your fellow man. Let your neighbour
see God in you. Continue to read your
bible daily, attend church regularly and
s0 be equipped to show the love of God
as you walk and talk. Yes, participate in

programs involving God, talk to him,
talk to your fellow man. In expressing

your love to God be firm in your con- _

victions but show your neighbour tha'
you love him even at times when you
don’t like what he is doing and/or how
he is living. Try to help by encouraging
him in whatever you can.

BUT I HAVE SO LITTLE MONEY
AND I WANT TO HELP GOD’S
WORK IN A MONETARY WAY.
HOW CAN AN OLDER MAN LIKE
ME GIVE TO THE GREAT ARCHI-
TECT OF THE UNIVERSE ?

Sometimes this cannot be when your in-
come is limited. Just give to God that
which you can. God will understand.

WHAT ABOUT ME THOUGH/ 1
CANNOT STAND UP IN FRONT OF
A GROUP OF PEOPLE AND SPEAK
TO THEM/. I COULDN'T GIVE A
DEVOTIONAL. WHERE DO 1 FIT
IN?

Sure there is a definite place for you in

and around God’s house or with your—,

men’s club. But you must have the de-
sire. There are so many ways you can
become involved, let me name a few.

1. Is there work in an around in the
church which needs you attention?
Maybe some painting, gardening, or
help to set up rooms in the hall or wher-
ever for preparation for Sunday school
or a club meeting.

2. You can become an Elder or a Stew-
ard for a term.

3. Maybe you could help out in the Sun-
day School or even be a teacher.

If you really have the desire to serve
God, there is a place for you.

Gordon C. Grier ]

Off 604-748-3156

- Res. 604-743-3576
Duncan Realty Ltd.

481 Transcanada Highway

Duncan B.C.
VII3R7
Independent member of the
Canada Trust Franchise
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Dr. Murray

McPherson

(above) is a resident of Win-
nipeg, Manitoba

His academic background in-
cludes B.Sc., B.Sc., M.ED,
Degrees form the University,of
Manitoba and a Ph.D. from
Michigan State University.

Dr. McPherson was Professor
and Head of the Department of
Curriculum, Mathematics and

AOTS ONTARIO ROUND UP
1993

APRIL 16-17-18

GENEVA PARK
ORILLIA ONT.

70 YEARS OF AOTS
IN CHRISTIAN SERVICE

"WHAT DOES THE FUTURE HOLD"

THEME SPEAKERS
SEE THIS PAGE

FOR AN UNFORGETTABLE WEEKEND OF
DEVOTIONS-SONG-FELLOWSHIP-FOOD & FUN

ALL CHURCH MEN ARE CHALLENGED
TO ATTEND AND BRING A FRIEND!

Dr. David

Williamson
(above) was ordained in
Toronto Conference in
1971. He holds a Masters
Degree from Emmanuel
College and a Doctor of
Ministry Degree from
Drew University, Madi-
son, New Jersey.

He has served in Various
Churches in  Alberta,
Quebec, and Ontario be-

‘Natural Sciences at the Uni-
versity of Manitoba. Her was
also a visiting lecturer and lat-
er in his career was CO-
ordinator of student teaching.

Following his retirement he

YOUR HOSTS-THE LONDON CONFERENCE AOTS

UNITED CHURCH MEN
CONTACT J. KEITH ARNER

4846, RR #2 HARROW ,ONTARIO NOR 1G0-738-3013

fore coming to Victoria
Avenue United Church in
Chatham of Kent Pres-
bytery.

His professional career
includes,preaching,social

joined the board and was vice- <

-+ justice, lay empower-

chairman of Habitat for Hu- L=
manity, a program of home
building for needy families.

He has been a member of the United
Church since 1925 and has served in
many capacities including Sunday School
and Youth Leader, Member and Presi-
dent of Westworth AOTS Men’s Club.

Member of Manitoba District Council of
AQTS Men’s Clubs, National President
of AOTS Men’s Clubs and served as a
member of the Division of Mission in
Canada for 12 years.

He has actively served on various con-
-gregational. presbytery and conference
committees.

Rev. John

C. Brown
(right) was born
in St. Thomas in
1940, raised on a §
dairy farm and re- §
ceived his public
School education in a small one room
school and then went on to high school
in St. Thomas.

While in grade 12, God called John to be
a minister and he obtained his bachelor
of Arts degree at Huron College, part of
the University of Western Ontario. It was
during this time that he married Car-
ole,and while living in Kingston, with
Carole working as a nurse, John studied

ment, counseling, adult
and family education, visitation, out-
reach , children and youth.

Rev Williamson and his wife Ruth have
two children, Andrew and Amanda.

at Queen’s Theological College.
Following ordination, he served at Iron
Bridge Ontario for five years. This was a
busy time for John and Carole having
three girls and obtaining a Master of Di-
vinity from Queen’s University.

John has has served the Church in sever-
al Ontario Charges and shown leader-
ship on many committees, especially
Christian Education.

John and Carol now live in Chatham and
are currently serving Sprucedale and
Providence United Churches.
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Upper Room Men’s Fellowship Breakfast

I Some of the Upper Room Fellows at the
Celebration of Faith From L to R:
|Mauion Kuppesamy, Tom Murray,
| Theo Roberts, Bruce Sawyer, Harry
I Vogel and Elwin Neely.

I Formerly we were the Gladwyn-Trinty

| Men’s Breakfast Club, but we had to

| move. Our meeting room was expropri-

| ated by a Beer and Wine store, so we
moved to the Upper Room of the Inter-

national House of Pan-
cakes. We meet every sec- |
ond Friday at 8:00 A.M.
and we welcome visitors
(phone 853-7881) I

Occasionally we have af
program but mostly thcl
program erupts sponta-
neously among the members who an‘-:'
from four different Protestant church- |

es.) I

QOur aim is to be ecumenical, 50 no in-l
terested visitor is excluded. Many of |
our fellowships are AOTS, and faithful- |
ly attend Annual Round Ups and Cele-l
brations of Faith.
Tom Murray Reporting. I

From Cranbrook AOTS

Malibu Adventure

By Pete Brown

An Eight hour ride on the Malibu
Princess was just the kind of cruise I
needed to mellow out and get ready for
the next four days of non stop action. Af-
ter experiencing an adult camp at Young
Life’s Malibu Club you should never be
the same! I don’t think I ever will be.

Hi, my name is Peter Brown, and I have
been involved with the Cranbrook United
AOTS for about ten years. I was invited
to attend Camp Malibu by a frend who is

interested in getting a Young Life Pro-
gram started in Cranbrook. Having been
involved in youth work for many years
including lots of camping at Rock Lake
Camp, an opportunity to go to some one
else’s camp is always enticing ( espe-
cially when you see a video that shows
water skiing, sailing, golfing, challeng-
ing courses and heaps of other fun stuff
happening). I also wanted to learn more
about what what the Young Life pro-
gram is about. Without a doubt it was
the best camp I've ever been to both in
terms of quality of facility and experi-
ence, And the food was excellent; served

Program
Discussion Groups
Fellowship
Convention Preview
Convention Registration
Archival Display
Election of Officers
Registration- Meals $25.00
Banquet Tickets Spouses 10.00
Billeting
Sunday Service
Ferry Departure 7:45

to your table by smiling waitresses (all
volunteer) and you never had to wash a
dish (again all taken care of by volunteer
staff) !

What is Young Life? It is a non-
denominational teen ministry whose ob-
jective is to reach out to teens with no
church affiliation, to form personal rela-
tionships with them and to present the
gospel message to them through Young
Life Club activities. Young life is particu-
larly interested in reaching teens that oth-
er youth ministries may miss, with an
eventual goal of encouraging those young
people to find a church home. Is Young
Life only for the "young"? Although the
main thrust of the program is geared to-
wards teens, adults are encouraged to be a
part, particularly in the area of sponsor-
ship of local staff, organizational support
and prayer support. And opportunities are
available to go to camp! At our camp we
had about 220 people from 19 to 79, (the
79 year old had undergone a hip replace-
ment 29 days before camp, and had suf-
fered a heart attack 2 days after the hip
operation! But that didn’t slow him
down, his camp knick name was Wild
Bill). So if you thought your days at camp
were over, maybe its time to reconsider!
And maybe just maybe, you will catch a
fresh vision for youth ministry Young
Life Style. and maybe , (no probably),
you will have the best camp of your life,

* Camp Malibu is located about 100
miles north of Vancouver at the entrance
to Princess Louise Inlet. Access is by air
or boat only. If you wish more informa-
tion about Young Life contact their B.C.
Office at suite 101, 1155 West Pender St.,
Vancouver,B.C. V6E 2P4,

Burritt Brothers Carpets

Wall to Wall Carpets  Installations
Area Rugs Cleaning
Vinyl Flooring Repairs

Vancouver 879-8432
North Vancouver 986-6699
Victoria 386-261
Saltspring 537-5533

-The Finest Carpets Since 1907-
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Hospital

Project

: ; A
Letter
From

Dr. Peter

Dear John(Carswell)

I’ve just received the most recent edition
of the "Handshake". My congratulations
to you for having packed so much news
and information into an excellent little

and I overheard some AOTS conversa-
tion.

Men of the AOTS will be most inter-
ested to know that B.C. Clinics and
Hospitals have been

us with full computerization of our
Hazelton, and Bella Coola offices. We
have in place in Bella Coola physi-
cians who are able to provide anaes-
thesia and surgery and cover a broad
range of services.

selected to be partici-
pants in a program
with the B.C. Min-
istry of Health in an
attlempt to improve
health services to our
rural areas.

We have been select-
ed because I believe
we are seen to be something of a mod-
el of medical and

newsletter.

To bring you up to
date on the Hospital
Project- it was indeed
a remarkable opportu-
nity to get together
with the AOTS on our
trip across the country
from Toronto to Van-
couver. Unfortunately I didn’t realize
that we were sitting next to one another
in fact until we arrived in Vancouver

Dental Equipment

health care, of-
fered with a pro-
found level of
dedication on the
part of our physi-
cians, and at a
very economical
cost to the min-
istry and to the
communities involved.

At this point the Ministry has assisted

Eye Equipment

In Hazelton we are
able to cover emer-
gency surgery, and
regular anaesthesia.
You will be interest-
ed to know that our
ophthalmology(eye)
program continues
with some strength
at this point with a
visiting opthalmologist and with
prospects of a permanent opthalmolo-
gist in place before mid "93.

The equipment provided by the AOTS
both in our opthalmology and dental
clinics continue to be well and exten-
sively used and is gratefully acknowl-
edged frequently by members of our
communities.

God’s blessings on all of your mem-
bers and their very fine work.

Sincerely
Peter Newberry M.D.

The D.R.Poole and Dave Sherwood Trophies
The time is Now to get your entry in for the above two trophies . Mr. President you have your entry form
so lets get to it right now. Your club may not win but it will go to make up a most impressive cross coun-
try report on Youth Work. Read on to seee who these trophies were named after

student
:work on the

‘toon and Toronto. He finally
‘became Boy's Work Secre-

ministerial

Canadian
‘Prairies, which were rapidly
‘opening up at that time. Later
‘he attended Brandon College
ut before graduating he went
into YMCA work in Saska-

In 1946 he became part time Executive
Secretary with a meager salary far below
the worth of a man of his stature and cal-
iber. In the decade of his tenure he did
more to put the movement on a National
basis than any other man. From Youth To
Men and an inspiration to both through-
out his lifetime.

S L tary of the National Council B See !Hear !
Delbert Russel Poole was born Oct. 15th,  of YMCA for Saskatchewan and Manito- UC-Hospital’s
1882, on a farm near Woodstock Ont. A ba.
minister came through his district telling In 1926 he became National Boy’s Work Story
of the need of young men for religious Secretary succeeding Taylor Statten. Fol- at National Convention
work on the Canadian Prairies, which  lowing this he became General Secretary Aug 13-14-15
were rapidly opening at the time.  of the Religious Education Council of A
Although not much more than a boy he  Canada. Register Now

responded to this call and found himself

Page 5
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B DL e The e ks e ook g e o may nominate a consenting candidate for

I The DHVE SherWOOd Trophy l every position but President. Here the

It is fitting that two tro-
phies that National Pre-
sents should honour D.R.
#Poole and Dave Sher-
#wood for they worked
- hand in hand to promote
| AOTS across Canada. Dave
was the third National Presi-
dent and held office for three
l years. Prior to this he initiat-
| ed AOTS in Ontario and saw
| it reach its peek there. It was
| his presence and encourage-
ment that saw many clubs
flourish and the membership
| trophy is well named. Dave
was a strong club man and
I managed within his busy
schedule to sing and Support

Observer
on
Tape
Armando
del

Gobbo
Chairman

This nationally Sponsored Project under
the auspices of Queens St AOTS
of Kingston sends out over 300 tapes
each month. The service is free and is in-
tended for sight handicapped members of
your congregation,
Please apply to :
AOTS
Queens St. United,
P.O. Bag 5117
Kingston, Ont.
K7L 5P4

National
Executive
Director
Ken Lane

Reports that he has just completed the
second mailing for 1992-1933 to all
clubs and individual members regard-
ing club membership and other various

the Scarborough AOTS Glee Club. Seen
below is John Whatley of Lakefield
AOTS receiving the Dave Sherwood
Trophy for 1989 from Craig Watson who
is at the present time Central Vice Presi-
dent..

Fill Form out Now!

items of Al
ing included the D.R. Poole and Dave
Sherwood Trophy entry forms amongst
other pertinent information. There will be
more mailings as required.
In the next Handshake you will enjoy a
most enthusiastic report of Ken’s atten-
dance at the North American Conference
of Church Men's Staff this last January.
We will also share with you an outstand-
ing devotional that was presented at this
meeting.
Our National Executive Director stands
ready to answer all queries regarding
AOTS and will forward any materials he
has relating to your question.
Write him:
44 Paris Dr.
Elliot Lake Ont,
P5A 219

Phone him: 1-705-848-1800
Fax him:  705-848-1800

National Elections!

The National elections take place every
two years and are slated to take place at
the 18th Biennial National Convention at
Langley B.C. on August 13-14-15- The
nomination committee under the Chair-
manship of Dary Wilson is working on a
slate of officers for election. There are
no nominations from the floor but any
two AOTS Members in good standing

l Present President Elect becomes Presi-
I dent with the nomination and election of
the next President Elect. The various
| Conference AOTS Presidents are elected
by the region they are to represent and
are installed as members of the National
| Executive. Nominations are welcome
I and should be mailed to:
Garry Wilson
PO Box 125 Carrying Place, Ont.
KOK ILO

Wanted
Candidates
for
The Harry
Colnett Fund

This Fund supplies bursaries to students
whose efforts are directed to aiding the
third world. The Colnett Fund Commit-
tee notifies all the Canadian Universities
and like institutions that funds are
available on an annual basis but wel-
comes names from congregations of stu-
dents who might qualify. Inquiries
should be directed to :
Dr. Murray McPherson
740 Lanark St.
Winnipeg, Man.
R3N IM3

Executive Director

Applications are invited for the posi-
tion of Executive Director of the Nation-
al Association of United Church AOTS
Men’s Clubs. This is a two year term-
1993 to 1995 and duties include the
operation of the National Office . The
Promotion of Aots Aims within and be-
yond the AOTS movement. Please send
your resume together with a brief outline
of your involvement in the life of the
Church and Men’s work in particular.
Applications to be received by May 15th
1993,
Send to: Keith Arner
4848 4th Concesion
RR.#2
Harrow Ont.
NOR 1GO
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Across Canada

™ Sask. St. Andrews

B.C. South Burnaby

Volume 35 #1 of the Menu wishes us all

a Happy New Year and then reports the

following:

Yes! here we are starting into another
year and as we always do we are starting
off our year’s activities with our installa-
tion of officers at our annual Ladies
night. You will note that we are ahead of
our neighbours to the South as their big
inauguration day is the day after ours.
We are looking forward to seeing you out

One of the last things the out going Pres-
ident of this club does is present a pro-
posal of disbursements in the fall of his
last year in office. Trevor Dawson
brought down 18 separate disbursements
14 of which could be classified as Out
Reach with the balance going to church
related projects. The total was $4,225.00
. Thanks for the Minutes S.B. Look for
more items in the next issue

that evening with your partner. As we did

last year we are inviting the widows of
former members so you will be able to
greet some old friends. With the weather

being what it has been we will be glad
for a chance to get out of the house
before cabin fever sets in.
Memorial Fund
As you know , we are planning on
presenting our annual $ 100 scholar-
ship for 1992 to Darilyn Johnston at
ladies night.
We have been looking ahead and
' have booked the following dates for
our projects in 1993,
Sat. March 27- Pancake Supper
Sat.May 22- Garage Sale
Saturday September 25- Chuck Wag-
on Dinner
Paint Party
As you will remember we agreed to
paint the Social Hall kitchen. The
ladies are making arrangements to
have the walls, etc. washed and when
that is done we will be organizing a
work party to get this job done.
Camp Capernaum
Another project we have in the works
is the construction of some wooden
bunks for our cabin at Camp Caper-
naum. We also plan on installing some
kind of floor covering.
Sick and Visiting
We are glad to report that Bill Edwards
is now out of hospital. we hope you are
feeling better and we wish you all the
best, Bill.
Other Events
South Saskatchewan Men’s Rally ( see
center of page)
Convention 93 (sponsored by National
AQTS)
Banff Men’s Conference (Sponsored

m §2HE ﬁaglsgghgwgg Mf‘-nl

Charlie Burritt Fund. Scholarships
25,26,27 presented at $430.00 each. Well
don South Burnaby.

Newfoundland

Botwood Reunion

St. Matthews AOTS travelled as a club
to Botwood to be a part of a camp re-
union. Botwood hosted last years men’s
camp, so they hosted the reunion. This is
an annual event involving an afternoon
of meetings and an exchange of greetings
from all of the AOTS clubs present. It
concluded with the combined clubs then
conducted the evening worship service at
Botwood United.

Eating well: St. Matthews closed out the
active season with a choice of Steak or
Lobster for dinner . The club invited the

£

(i

South Saskatchewan
Men’s Rally
St. Andrew’s United Church
Moose Jaw
Friday April 2nd 1993
Fellowship and Registration 6P.M.
Supper 6:30 P.M.
Theme Speaker Dr. Bill
Adamson
President St. Andrew’sCollege
Saskatoon
By Advance Ticket Only-$10.00
For More Information

Contact your Church Office
or phone
Bill Yakiwchuck 692-6568
Howard Parchman 693-1610

&

Hamilton Reports

Hamilton = Conference-  St.  James-
Rosemount, Kitchener and St. Paul’s,
QOakville Clubs held regular fall 1992 meet-
ings, the former staging a profitable nut and
fruit cake sale before Christmas and the lat-
ter again having a successful crafts items ta-
ble at the Annual UCW Bazaar on Saturday
November 7, enabling them to clear over
$800.00. A possible two charges may be
forming clubs. Westminster United Church
in Mississauga and Sydenham St. United in
Brantford.

Howard Wills reporting.

senior Choir, the Male Choir and the
leaders of all its church groups and of
course covered all bases by also invit-
ing their spouses to this wind up party.
Fund Raising Events: Put on to help
the Church and its youth groups.
Leaning towards food once again they
report a Beans and Bologna Supper
which netted $973.00, a Jumbo Bake
Sale netting $550.00 and planned an
annual Moose Burger Sale and Car
wash .

From a report by Melvin Slade.

St. Paul’s AOTS

Deer Lake NFLD. Reports of hosting
the District Council. Visited the Sal-
vation Army Men’s Fellowship club
and share their faith and breakfast
with their members. Visited the oldest
member of their club and helped him
celebrate his 90th birthday. Had annu-
al spring clean up of church grounds.
Ran a yard garage sale for first time

with modest success. Members attended
the Annual Men’s Rally at West Haven
Camp. Closed out season with a Ladies
night at one of local Hotels

From report by Malcom Fudge.

I &M Training Consultants Ltd
Consulting in Human Resources

"Training with a different approach"

Box 3053- Regina Sask.-S4P- 3G7

Deveopment

Ray Silzer

306-585-1003
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All eyes of the Wilmar Heights Congre-
gation and AOTS club are on the
artist’s conception of theg Wilmar
Court complex.(above) It looks like a
winner in design and the concept of
community housing. The Handshake
has on hand a photo-copy of the build-
ing committee, complete with hard hats,
amongst which are some prominent
members of the Church’s AOTS Club.
Sorry folks we were unable to transpose
a suitable image.

From the Minutes* Conducted a
C.S.B and a Christmas tree sale. Con-
ducted a laity Sunday complete with a
Men’s Choir. Reported on a combined
Toronto Conference to be held at Cedar
Glen. The biennial Reunion of the Scar-
borough AOTS Glee Club was held on
Novemnber 27th at St, Paul’s Scarbor-
ough. Appreciation night for Club spon-
sored Hockey Team. Easter Breakfast is
planned also a Golf Outing and last but
not least a group of fans are going to a
Blue Jay game in Sept. Thanks for the
above to Lorne Thornly Club Secretary.
* Keep the minutes coming guys. Try
and do as Lorne did here and mention
all past present and future activities.
This arrangement is working well and is
a case of killing three birds with one
stone. You get your minutes recorded,
they become a club report, they keep
the Handshake happy and most impor-
tantly the men across Canada informed.

Prince
Edward Island

60 Men Attend

There follows excerpts from four pages
of minutes of the Island United Church
Men's Annual Meeting. Would that there
was space to detail this exciting report of
men in action to you but here we go with
the highlights. Held in Cornwall this

evening event began with dinner fol-
lowed by praise to Our Lord through
Song and Prayer.

The introduction of the head table
which aside from the executive and
committee chairman, who will be
heard from later included Rev. Elaine
Smith pastor of Cornwall Church the
guest speaker, Mrs Eunice Wennacett,
President of the Presbyterial UCW
who brought greetings. and her daugh-
ter Roxanne McLellan.

Henry Clark * Bursary. Was present-
ed to Roxanne McLellan by members
of the bursary committee. Gordon
Mackenzie and Edward Pearson.

The MacNair Trophy for best atten-
dance at Stanhope was won by the
Park Royal Club.

The Allison MacKinnon trophy was
presented to the York-Covehead club
by Donald MacLean at the Stanhope
Conference for being the most active
club

President Lorimore Harris called for
Committee reports.

Boys and Girls Public Speaking-

~ Report given by Chairman Don Camp-

bell. The finals were held in Cornwall
United on April 25th, 1992 with 29
speakers from 9 charges. All speakers
were excellent. An afternoon to make
everyone proud of our young folk.
Men’s Choir. Sang in 13 churches
over the past month and were slated for
Kennsington in November for the Hen-
ry Clark Bursary Fund.

Robert Heany
(right) the AOTS
rep for the Pres-
bytery reported as
the Eastern Vice
President of Na-
tional AOTS . He
urged those pre-
sent to become members of the parent
organization and challenged us "to
change the world for God by the year
2000."

Stanhope Conference 92 saw 71 men
in attendance. Donald MacLean report-
ed that the speakers, the singing and
the fellowship were all superb. With

$1500 in the Conference Funds he rec-
ommended that $500.00 be kept for seed
money, $500.00 to the Henry Clarke
Fund and $500.00 to the general fund of
the UCM.

The President then gave his report citing
his pleasure with the cooperation of his
executive and committee chairman and
his involvement at Presbytery and Con-
ference as the UCM representative. He
suggested that each club should sponsor
a teen age boy to attend the annual meet-
ing to learn what the organization does.
Lloyd Yeo asked for an ovation for Don-
ald and Kevin who do such a remendous
job with the Stanhope Conference.

14 Officers ,committee chairman and
club representatives were then elected
and installed by Rev. Elaine Smith who
was assisted by Eunice Wenacott.

Henry Clark

. Many of the men outside of the Atlantic
Provinces may well ask who is Henry
Clarke?, We will let our Eastern Vice
President Robert Heany tell us. "PEI men
have a choir which takes part in services
all over the Island. Our number of Choir
participants can range from 25 to over
40. This Choir was founded by the late
Henry Clarke- possibly thirty years ago.
It is not uncommon for some men to
travel from 100 to 150 miles to take part
in a service.. As of 1993 this choir will
will be an official AOTS choir. This
choir several years ago made a tape of sa-
cred songs resulting in excellent sales.
The profit from these sales became the
foundation for the Henry Clark Bursary.
We are working to increase the fund
from which grants are given to needy stu-
dents amongst which will be some who
will go into the ministry.

Editor’s Notes. Another choir led by Sid
Bagnall up in Ontario are going to attend
a Blue Jay’s ball game . They have asked
to sing the National Anthem. Good luck
Fellows and Gals! If you get to do this let
us know and we will all be watching.
Look for a biography of Henry in the
next issue. The Handshake has on hand a
most excellent such item prepared by his
daughter. We just know you will feel
privileged to share this fine Christian
gentleman’ remarkable life.
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London

Conference

The year 1992 has
been both challeng-
ing and rewarding
for men’s work in London Conference.
The challenge was to bring enthusiasm
and spiritual meaning to men of the Chur-
ch and community and to share with all
men a betier understanding of personal
fulfillment in active involvement in the
life of their church.

Just as a local church is incomplete in its
ministry and Mission when it functions
only for itself and by itself, so men are
incomplete and less effective than they
might be until they join forces with other
like minded individuals and groups on a
regional and national level.

Significant developments in
London Conference

Huron Perth Presbytery - AOTS
Men’s club Rally with 70 men present.
Meeting with Belgraves Men’s Club and
guests from Anglican and Mennonite
churches.

Essex Presbytery-Inaugural meeting
with new club at Comber charge.
Workshop at Harrow on How to have a
suit able Men’s Club

Roseland church submitted an applica-
tion for an new AOTS Club

Harrow AOTS Club and UCW had a
joint meeting.

Middlesex Presbytery

Conducted a survey of men’s clubs re:
activity and future men’s work in the
church

Kent Presbytery

Ladies Night at South Chatham AOTS
club for members and guests.

Tri County District Golf Day.

AQTS National President Lloyd Richards
and Keith Arner met with Bev Robinson
Conference Staff person to consider pro-
motion of men’s work in London Confer-
ence.

Summary.

During 1992 fifty eight (58) contacts
were made regarding men’s work in Lon-
don Conference including several three
day meetings.

Two new AOTS clubs with Leemington
voting to renew their charter.

London Conference now has the
largest membership in the National Asso-
ciation with two hundred and fifty-nine
(259) members.

Future
The 1993 AOTS Round Up is hosted by
London Conference on APril 16.17.18
with Keith Arner as chairman.
Keith Amer
London Conference AOTS President

B.C.

Van-Island

District
Council g
Congratulations to Alf Lloyd (above)
who has breathed new life into the Van-
couver Island District Council and who
has just been re-elected as it Presi-
dent.The council met at Esquimalt on

January 16th with 25 men from five
clubs attending.

General Business:

A most successful Rally at Camp Pringle
was reported with some 72 people in at-
tendance with Duncan winning the at-
tendance trophy with a representaticn of
35 persons. The $25.00 collected at the
service was donated to the camp.

Club Reports.

Duncan.

Has donated $6000.00 to thechurch ren-
ovation fund. Conductéd Laity Sunday
service. The 25th Annual AOTS Burn’s
supper and dance was held on the night
of Jan 25th. It was snowing hard but 175
came and enjoyed this most successful
event. Fred Brown and Brian Carter in
charge. On January 28th a new slate of
officers were installed for the 43rd time,
They were: Bob Waldy president

Alan Taylor Vice pres.

Des Morris Sec.
Keith Bennett Sec.

AOTS to take service at Duncan Ex-
tended Care Hospital and the Cowichan
Lodge. Slated for the services are
Waldy,Stafford Morton, Mann and
Morris.
Our condolences to the family and
: friends of  President
George Hard-
: wick(left).George was tak-
i en suddenly on the 23 of
. January 1993. A 27 men’s

AQOTS choir sang two ant-
hems at the service.

Oak Bay:

Held a garage sale that netted $4000.00.
Cancelled Strawberry tea as the straw-
berries came too early. Approximately
30-32 attend meetings.Support folks at-
tending Naramata ,Camp Pringle and
events in the U.S.A. 55 attended ladies
night at a local restaurant. Bill Cathro
given a life membership. Membership
32.

Gordon:

Reported on scouting from 1st Juan de
Fuca. Beavers 30, Wolf Cubs 25, Scouts
16. The 11th Fred Hayhurst scholarship
was presented in June. Other activities
includes bringing 3 ladies to church,
having lunch after church and getting
groceries for the three ladies. Member-
ship 20.

Esquimalt: Donations of $100.00
to Camp Pringle, to Victoria presbytery
Youth and young adult choir. Spon-
sored Miss Lynn Tram to youth leader-
ship training course at Camp Pringle at
$200.00. 4 members attended the cele-
bration of faith. Hosted "This is your
Life Ormand Lavenne in honour of our
fine minister’s 10th anniversary at Es-
quimalt. Approx 160 people in atten-

dance.

I~ Jan’s Wheel Chairs Ltd.

| Sales and Service :
- Med Assist Equipment

==& Janet Jones |

|

PRSN

; Consultant
IPhone 474-6075 Fax—4?4-77[)q

758 Goldstream Ave., Victoria, B.C |
| V9B 2X3

_—_—_—_———J
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Starting
Again
by
Gil Reashore
Spiritual
Life

Well here it is that time of year again.
TIME TO START OVER ! The passing
of the old year and the ushering in of the
new is upon us once again. There should
be some special time set aside for reflec-
tions and anticipation.

So let us spend a few quiet moments as a
club and as individuals, and think back
over the last year, and over all our years,
with mixed emotions and be very mindful
of the trials and testings that are so much
a part of our earthly journey.

Take a moment NOW and thank the Lord
for the many ways He has blessed us and
sustained us as an organization as a club ,
as individual members and all other
Christian men.

Then too with mixed emotions, we look
to the future. Oh we sometimes are shak-
en by its ominous prospects and we are

almost afraid to think what it might hold
for us. But we also must rejoice in the
assurance that our lives are of "THE
ONE" Who knows the end from the be-
ginning. We can depend on Him to guide
and provide for us, one day at a time.

Now I know that a positive attitude about
the future is harder for some people to
maintain than others. There are those
faced with enormous monetary burdens
and they can see no way out of the mess
they are in. Others have children who ru-
in their lives with the abuse of drugs.
Still others have a marriage relationship
that has been stained by infidelity. The
future seems so dark to so many. There
appears to be no ray of hope in their dark
night of despair. And,yes; I do know
from personal experience what it means
to be plagued by physical injury. It is de-
bilitating.

However, no matter how bleak the out-
look, we as children of God can face the
future victoriously. We must remind our-
selves of the Lords faithfulness. We re-
joice in the assurance that He is love, We
dwell on the blessings we do possess.
We look for the coming of Christ and
eternity in which there will be no more
illness or pain, no more sorrow, and

Retirement and You

We begin a series to show how some
men handle retirement. Lets starts with
the hobby of writing your memoirs as
our good friend Len Jarvis does as he tel-
Is of a jaunt across Europe by train.
What’s a Nothing?

Getting my heavy bags up the steep steps
of the coach was giving me trouble until
a well dressed man who had been follow-
ing behind me offered to help. He very
easily lifted them up the steps and in the
process pushed me into another man who
was standing at the top. I immediately
apologized to him and then turned and
thanked the man who had helped me.
Down the corridor I went and into a seat
with my two heavy bags at my feet. I was
exhausted. A few moments later I auto-
matically reached to my breast pocket to
confirm that my passport and Eurail Card
were safe and found they were not there
a frantic search of all my pockets re-

vealed not only were they missing but al-
so my credit card and 700 marks in cur-
rency I continued searching desperately
but was soon forced to the conclusion
that I had been victimized by two very
sharp pickpockets.We leave our friend
telling himself,

"Now, you are just a nothing;

you don’t exist."

Len will resolve his story in the next is-
sue. He sought out and found companion-
ship and a way to do what he always
wanted in a creative writing course at the
local community centre.-It is not suggest-
ed that this is everyone’s bag but as the
various stories unfold you might find
yourself saying, "I could do that". We
have on file hobbies of retirees that run
the gamut from Computuremania, to gar-
dening, to ball room dancing. May we
add your hobbies to that file.

P.S. Lets get out of the easy chair into a
hobby. Try it! Youw’ll like it!

thanks be to God: no more tears. We re-
joice in the knowledge that the trials in
our lives are so designed as to accomplish
God’s purpose in us. We are confident
that whatever the Heavenly Father allows
in our lives is the best for us.

James 2-4 says. "Count all joy when you
fall into various trials, knowing that the
testing of faith produces patience. But let
patience have its perfect work, that you
may be perfect and complete lacking
nothing."

May the Lord’s grace sustain you. Seek
his knowledge to do perfect work in all
your undertakings; go forth with JOY as
again

once we START ANEW.

Convention in

B.C. Ma!

Yes
Folks
Don’t

Miss it!

18th Biennial National

Convention
Aug 13-14-15th
Register Now!

Send Travel Plans Later
See Enclose Flyer for Rates
The Pres. has extra Registration
Forms

*Industrial&Commercial
-Installations

#Street Lighting

~Traffic Signals

Ricketts-Sewell

Electrict Limited
Electrical Contractors
Vancouver-Vicytoria-Kamloops

14 50 Adnac St

Vancouver,B.C. V5L 2C3
Phone-255-5141

*Miantenace & Repairs
Graffe & Trenching
Equipmeny Rentals

Gordon Sewell
Vice President
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